
 

 

 

 

 

 
March 31, 2017 
 
TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN 
 
Reference:  RFP #735-17-8178 Hampstead Parking Lot Construction 
 
This letter serves as addendum one (1) to the above referenced RFP.   
 

1. Sheet 3 includes a Fencing Detail for a single sided fence to be installed along the 
northern portion of the new parking lot.  The existing double sided fence installed on 
the east side of 2525 Hampstead (see attached photos) will be removed by Owner and 
sections stacked for re-use as this northern fence material.  The 2525 Hampstead fence 
is ~164’ long with the northern portion (~40’?) too short for reuse.  The fence is double 
sided so there should be sufficient length to reinstall along the northern ~204’ length of 
the new parking lot.  The contractor shall provide all other material including posts, 
concrete, and fasteners to re-use the 2525 fence sections.  Contractor shall re-stain 
using the material listed in the Fencing Detail of sheet 3, adhering to the manufacturer’s 
recommendations for surface preparation.  Provide a deductive alternate to re-use the 
2525 Hampstead fencing for the northern fencing on this project.   

2. Fencing on the east and west sides of the new parking lot is shown on sheet 3 and is 
defined as “Temporary Fencing”.  See attached updated Sheet 3 for detail of the 
temporary fence (was not shown on the original version). 

3. The original sheet 2 included a note about the future sidewalk on the south side of the 
new parking lot.  Sheet 3 references the sidewalk as part of the project.  The note on 
sheet 2 has been corrected (attached); the sidewalk on the south side of the new 
parking lot IS part of the Phase 1 scope of work. 

 
If you have any questions please contact me.   
 
Thank You. 
 
Steve Shelley 
Director of Purchasing & Contract Management 
940-397-4110 
steveshelley@mwsu.edu 
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